A.D.D.I.D.A.S Memo #3
Happy Friday Evening! Sorry to be sending the memo so late!

Although energy seemed low on Monday, we appreciated everyone's willingness to reflect on their lessons.  Most departments had great discussions -  offering advice, feedback and best practices.  Thank you to Ebony for her willingness to be uncomfortable and sharing her lesson plan with the whole staff!  We hope that Ebony's explanation of the lesson template and the purpose of it's redundancy now makes sense and teachers considering using it.  Although the discussions were fruitful it is clear that we need work on writing lesson plans and effectively assessing students.  Our next three PDs will provide more tools and the subsequent PDs spent sharing assessments and lesson plans will provide necessary support and practice. 

Important things to remember:
1.  PLANNING IS ESSENTIAL. "Without a detailed plan, you may -- if you’re lucky--deliver a lesson that turns out to be pretty good. More often, though, a poorly planned lesson is going to be a clunker.  Our students suffer when we fail to appropriately plan for them."
2.  Lesson plans are not just 45 minutes.  They need to be cohesive and build upon the previous day.
3.  Always ask yourself - What do I want the students to know by the time they leave the class today?  How do I KNOW they know it? 
4.  Pacing is important and a lack of time is a definite fear of many teachers.  This is real.  However, would you rather spend an extra day or two to make sure students have learned an important concept or move on knowing that they haven't?   If students do not know something in September and it is never retaught, they will not know it in June. 

In the coming weeks we will explore various checks for understanding and formative assessments.  We will also showcase some great data producing apps, reintroduce the scantron machine and spend more time with plickers.  We will then begin our process of staff participating in lesson and assessment sharing protocols.  
____________________________
Looking to Monday.  We will be focusing on teaching ALL students.  We have a very full agenda so make sure to be down in 207 at 2:50. 
  ***Make sure that you know your DOE login information!!! ****

Have a great weekend.
The A.D.D.I.D.A.S Team
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